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Labour's conference is an opportunity for the government to change course and agree the ‘fourth option’ for council housing (see fringe meeting details below). David Miliband, Minister for Communities and Local Government, said this week ‘I think that where tenants want to remain with the council as their landlord it's important to respect that decision’. It is clear that Ministers are feeling the pressure. 
 
DCH knows 92 local authorities that have rejected the three privatisation options and gone for ‘stock retention’. Others have put off a decision. And many of those promoting transfer, PFI or ALMO are less than confident in the face of increasing opposition from tenants, trade unions, councillors and MPs. Bolsover Council is attracting support from across the country for it proposal to set up a national organisation bringing together councils who are keeping their homes. The House of Commons Council Housing group of MPs has expanded its influence over the summer attracting a new layer of members including Clare Short and Robin Cook. His tragic death will be a real loss to the campaign.
 
The formal government line has been to refuse the ‘fourth option’ but they are increasingly isolated. The recent Audit Commission report described existing rules ‘perverse’ and helpfully called on government to ‘review the housing subsidy system’. It gives John Prescott and his team the opportunity to revive the inquiry promised at last years Labour Party conference. Add your support to the open letter to Prescott.
 
Five Constituency Labour Parties (Ellesmere Port, Crawley, Camden, Ipswich and Ludlow) have submitted contemporary motions supporting the 'fourth option' for debate. Lobby your local Constituency Labour Party delegate to get this motion prioritised in the CLPs ballot. 
 
DCH is organising a Labour conference fringe meeting sponsored by the House of Commons Council Housing group and the trade unions UNISON, Amicus, T&G and GMB. Speakers include Austin Mitchell MP, Frank Dobson MP, Jack Dromey (T&G Deputy General Secretary), Heather Wakefield (UNISON National Secretary), Brian Strutton (GMB National Secretary), John Allott (Amicus National Officer) and Alan Walter (Defend Council Housing). If you are attending the conference, can come to Brighton to help lobby delegates (Sunday/Monday) or want to attend the fringe meeting (5.30pm Tuesday Sept 27 Belgrave Hotel) please get in touch.
 
Check what your local council is planning (see spreadsheet). If they are proposing ‘stock retention’ help mobilise support for the ‘fourth option’ to secure extra investment. In areas proposing transfer, PFI or ALMO organise a campaign against with tenants, unions and councillors. Contact DCH for speakers and help producing material. Order bulk copies of the latest national newspaper (£18 per 100 / £100 per 1000 copies) and the House of Commons Council Housing group’s report “Supporting the ‘fourth option’ for council housing”.
 
See campaign website for further information. 
 
 
 
 
